
 HYDESVILLE COUNTY WATER DISTRICT
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
MINUTES
January 16, 2024 at 1 pm
Location:  Hydesville County Water District
                      3455 Hwy 36, Hydesville, CA 95547

707-768-3000
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order: Dave Jackson at 1 pm. Directors present: Randall Stone, Russell Holmgren, Ron Olsen. Absent: Bill Christen  Director’s Staff present: Megan Lowe Austin Evans
1. Public Comment

None

2. New Business
2.1 Discussion on options for truck

Got results from Leons on the current service truck the district owns. There are currently 3 codes that have been presented, PO420 catalytic system below threshold, P1285 cylinder over temperature detected, misfire and crankshaft noise. The front right converter honeycomb inside is starting to melt, the left is cracking and failing. The downstream converter is significantly plugged from debris. Will also need to replace oxygen sensors as well once the catalytic converters are replaced. Just to replace the converters is roughly $ 4,954.12 plus the sensors at another $ 439.58. Once all of these items are replaced, a tune up will be needed to assess the other 2 codes in the system. This will be another $1,701.36. For a total amount, with tax and disposal of $9,295.71. We are not certain if doing all of this will fix the other 2 codes that the truck is currently showing. We have already spent $409.79 just to diagnose. How much money to dump into the truck before it has become the same issue that we had with the last service truck. Just putting this amount on the invoice is more than what we originally paid for the truck.

We have an offer to sell the current truck for $3,000 to a towing company in Oregon, which will allow us, not to smog to sell.  Have looked into a newer service truck in areas around us and have found a few that could potentially be a better option for the district. Can look into a smaller truck with a service body, a 2-wheel drive, and just a rack. Low milage is a big factor as well the board is hoping to incorporate in the search. 

The board has agreed to purchase a new service truck, want to get something that will be around a lot longer than 3 years. Look into low milage, factory warranties, extended warranties, and smaller trucks than what we have if possible. Would like to stick with a single cab, automatic as well.

Want to be mindful of a budget, keeping it as low as possible while hoping to get all the requests of the board. Megan will start calling around once options are found, and once she can get a couple of options that are available will email the board to let them know of what is on the table for options.

3.  
Adjournment
MOTION WAS MADE (Ron Olsen, Russ Holmgren) to adjourn the meeting at 1:51 p.m.


MOTION CARRIED (4,0)

Respectfully Submitted,
Megan Lowe/Board Secretary

